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Mr Matthew Sprott 
Team Leader 
Resource Assessments and Compliance 
Department of Planning & Environment 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY  NSW  2001 
 

 

Email to: Matthew.Sprott@planning.nsw.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Mr Sprott 
 
RE: Heritage Council comments on proposed modification – Mount Pleasant Coal Mine 
(DA 92/97 MOD3) (SSD 8555) 

 
 
I refer to your email dated 19 June 2017 inviting comments on the above State Significant 
Development modification seeking approval to modify its existing Mount Pleasant Coal Mine in 
the Upper Hunter Valley. 
 
The Environmental Assessment (EA) prepared by MACHEnergy, dated 31 may 2017, has been 
reviewed.  It is noted that no State Heritage Register listed items are affected as a result of the 
proposed modifications, therefore, it is considered that no comment is required from the Heritage 
Council of NSW in this instance. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the above advice, please contact James Quoyle, 
Assessment Officer, Heritage Division, Office of Environment and Heritage, at email: 
james.quoyle@environment.nsw.gov.au or on telephone: 9873 8612. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Rajeev Maini 
Acting Manager, Conservation 
Heritage Division 
Office of Environment & Heritage 
As Delegate of the NSW Heritage Council 
12 July 2017 
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